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DATES TO REMEMBER 

Mon Mar 13
th

 Labour Day Holiday  

Tue Mar 14
th

 Pupil Free Day – Staff development 

Wed Mar 15
th

 School Review day 1 

Fri Mar 17
th

 Cross Country 

Wed Mar 22
nd

 “Mr Stink” excursion 

Thu Mar 23
rd

 Responsible Pet Ownership 
incursion (P – 2) 

Fri Mar 24
th

 School Review day 2 

Mon Mar 27
th

 School Council Meeting and AGM 

Fri Mar 31
st

 Term 1 ends: 2.30pm finish 

Tue Apr 18
th

 Term 2 starts 

 

THOUGHT FOR THE DAY: 

 
"Patience is the best remedy for every 

trouble." 

 

Plautus 

Dear Parents and Community 
Members, 
 
As term one now enters the last few 
weeks we are starting to get really 
busy here at Warrenheip! The 
school review process starts next 
week, we have 2 excursions 
coming up and there are a pupil 
free day and at least one meeting 
that I have to attend. I know that 
somehow we will all get through this 
(!) and I thank you for your patience 
in this very busy time! Due to the 
short timespan next week there will 
be no newsletter, so I will try to 
include everything that you will 
need until the following week. 
 
Warrenheip Primary now has an 
official presence on Facebook! As 
part of our drive to publicise 
ourselves and increase our 
enrolment we will be trying to 
increase our social media presence 
and to use it as an extremely cost-
effective way of marketing 
ourselves. You can help!! Please 
search us up on Facebook and like 
and share as often as you can – the 
wider we can spread the word the 
better! 
 
A big thank you to Jeremy Maddern 
who came up to school to fix the 
door on the old portable. Thank 

Jeremy! 
 

Cross Country 
 
Don’t forget that Cross Country is 
next Friday. I would strongly 
encourage all of our children to be 
there if at all possible to support our 
school. The distance to be covered 
is really not far and even if your 
child needs to walk some of the 
course it would be great if they 
could be there to support our school 
and our sports cluster. As in other 
years there will be a free sausage 
sizzle lunch and this year there will 
also be professional first aid 
providers on site in case of 
emergencies. Children are in age 
groups depending on what age they 
will be at the end of this year, so if 
your child turns 8 this year then 
they will compete as an 8-year-old: I 
hope that this helps with timings for 
spectators. I look forward to seeing 
you all there. 
 

Swimming 
 

Congratulations to all our swimming 
stars from recent weeks! The 
Wiltsher children, Zac and Livy all 
competed in various events and 
brought home several wins and 
places between them. Well done to 
all of you for having a go and for 

representing your school at this level of 
endeavour! 
 

School Council 
 
The date of the school council meeting 
and AGM has had to be changed to 
avoid clashes with other commitments. 
The meeting and AGM will now be held 
on Monday 27

th
 March at 6pm. It is 

time once again to ask for nominations 
for people who are prepared to sit on 
school council. Council is our statutory 
body and it is really important to make 
sure that we have a group of 
committed, interested parents to help 
run the school. There are no special 
requirements to be on school council, 
other than to be a parent at the school 
and wanting to help out. Meetings take 
place twice per term on a Monday 
night at school. Information is attached 
– for more information or advice please 
contact me at school. 
 
Finally, if any parent got given a 
bookclub order the other day please 
disregard it – some of our younger 
children got a bit over-excited with the 
recycling bin!  
 

 
Have a great weekend, 
Arthur Lane 


